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Location:  Unitarian Church of Harrisburg
Present:  Bob Eisenhour, Chuck Atwell, Dave Walker, Eric Selvey, Kevin Wagner, Kit Nease, Lucy Twitchell, Paul Foltz, Steve Creps and Terry Karanen
Absent:  None
Guests:  None
1) Call to order – The meeting was called to order by Paul at 6:00pm.
2) Additions to/Deletions from the Agenda and Approval – A motion to approve the agenda was made by Terry and seconded by Lucy. “Storage room” was added to new items by Paul. The vote was called by Paul and there was no further discussion:  Ayes – 8; Nays – 0; Abstain – 1 (Paul). Motion passed.
3) Approval of Minutes from September 19, 2010 – Kevin noted various grammar errors, but no other corrections. A motion to accept the Minutes as corrected was made by Bob and seconded by Kevin. The vote was called by Paul and there was no further discussion:  Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 2 (Paul and Terry). Motion passed.
4) Reports
A) President – There was nothing for the President to report.
B) Vice President –

i) Resignation – The Board is in receipt of Dan Deitzel’s resignation as Vice President of the Board with one year left on his term.
ii) Appointment discussion – Paul stated that the Bylaws allow an appointment of a new Vice President by the Board without member election or approval. Paul sees three ways to handle the vacancy:  Go outside the Chorus to find a candidate; leave the position open until the end of the term at the 2011 Annual Meeting; or, advise the Chorus members to see if there is any interest in filling the vacancy. After discussing various options, Lucy indicated her interest in filling the vacancy. Steve moved (seconded by Chuck) to appoint Lucy to serve the remainder of Dan’s term as Vice President until the 2011 Annual Meeting, while concurrently serving out her existing term, which also culminates at the same time. The vote was called by Paul and there was no further discussion:  Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 2 (Lucy and Paul). Motion passed.
iii) Exit process (Chuck) – No written procedure exists for the resignation of Board members with regard to exit procedures or an exit interview. Paul noted that other resignations have been made directly to him at which time he has discussed the reasons for leaving with the person who was resigning. Chuck believes a more formal procedure should exist that honors the person’s service; a formal goodbye; examination of the reasons for leaving (e.g., beyond family issues); and, a  written evaluation from the resigning member, including what they have done during their tenure and  what the person believes could be improved upon in the Chorus. Chuck agreed, at Paul’s request, to start an outline for an “exit interview” (working title) and will bring that back to the Board at the next board meeting.
C) Secretary (written) – There were no questions on the report. Terry distributed information on the current advertising program of contacting businesses directly, which begins on October 18, and a new Program Advertisers Manual that he is creating. He asked that any suggestions for new advertisers be emailed to him.
D) Treasurer – 

i) Approval of reports from the August 30, 2010 Annual Meeting – A motion to accept the reports as submitted was made by Chuck and seconded by Lucy. For the benefit of the new members, Steve reviewed the type of Treasurer’s reports the Board can expect on a monthly basis. The vote was called by Paul and there was no further discussion:  Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 2 (Paul and Steve). Motion passed.
ii) Approval of reports submitted for the October 17, 2010, Board Meeting – A motion to accept the reports as submitted was made by Terry and seconded by Eric. The reports were reviewed and the vote was called by Paul:  Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 2 (Paul and Steve). Motion passed.
Steve then asked for the Board’s thoughts on using the GALA funds for operating expenses if necessary in the coming month since our available cash is so low. A motion to delay this discussion and decision to the next Board meeting was made by Chuck and seconded by Terry. There was no further discussion and the vote was called by Paul:  Ayes – 7; Nays – 0; Abstain – 2 (Paul and Steve). Steve committed to the Board that no GALA funds will be used until the next Board meeting or without Board approval. 

Finally Steve reported that PayPal invoices are now in place. Individuals who have requested credit card payments and been sent invoices.

E) Artistic Director (written) – Terry told Dave that he appreciates the DVD “class” before each rehearsal. Steve also agreed and also said that the memorization schedule seemed much better than last semester.
F) Fundraising – Kit was unable to meet with her committee, but that will be handled ASAP. Steve asked about whether or not we planned on participating in the Bon-ton coupon program this year, which is usually in early November. Kit will contact Tim Coleman who has handled this in the past.

Paul cautioned against the “holding our eggs in one basket” issue that we have dealt with in the past – in this case, the Farm Show/Centerplate income. Both Bob N. and Paul had spoken to Chrissy at Centerpoint about the next event and they thought we were getting good slots. We did not get what we expected and it will be reflected in our income for that event. Paul urged the committee to diversify in its fundraising efforts.
Kit spoke to Bob about the Farm Show. He does not think that it is working because people are not signing up. Terry mentioned that lack of lead time due to Centerplate’s last-minute assignments have meant that the event has not been on Musetta very long. Another announcement about signing up will be made at rehearsal on October 18 about the events on October 23 and 24. Kit suggested soliciting a backup for Bob; Paul will also contact Bob, and will conference with Kit afterwards.
Kit asked about having artists or other venders at upcoming concerts. The ones she has spoken to are friends of our recently deceased member, Danny Foley, and they would like to raise funds for HMC in his memory. Maennerchor is out due to space, but Paul can contact the churches in question to see if they will allow it. Silent auctions were discussed; there may be some difficulty with doing silent auctions due to our various venues. Kit asked about setting up an online silent auction and Chuck thinks that could work. Kit and Chuck will work on that in committee, along with the suggestion by Steve of having raffles at concerts.
G) PR (written) – There were no questions on the reports, but Kevin showed hardcopies of the various places the ads were placed, as discussed in his report.
i) Newsletter – Chuck suggested that this item be moved to Item 4.I., since the issue of continuing or not continuing the newsletter was previously discussed at the last Board meeting in connection with IT. This was agreed to by the general consensus of the Board.
H) Production (written) – Chuck asked Paul when they would discuss lighting for the Cabaret; Paul and Chuck will discuss that later.
Paul went into more detail about the Production committee’s request for an extended season as noted in the report. After some discussion, a motion was made by Terry to allow the Production committee and 25th Anniversary committee to negotiate dates and details, and then bring them back to the Board for full approval. The motion was seconded by Chuck. There was no further discussion and the vote was called by Paul:  Ayes – 8, Nays – 0; Abstain – 1 (Paul). Motion passed. Paul expressed his disappointment at not being given full approval now by the Board to move ahead without restriction.

I) IT – Chuck had no report for the meeting, primarily due to personal issues during the past month, which made it impossible for him to meet with his committee. He assured the Board that passwords (or access) will be secured from Robb Papapietro (for the website) and Dan Crowley (for our Facebook page). Chuck presented the idea of generating revenue through online advertising on our website. Steve asked that the IT committee come up with a plan and present it to the Finance committee for input and approval.
i) Newsletter (Chuck) – The viability and cost of continuing a paper newsletter was discussed at the last Board meeting, since we now utilize a variety of online resources for communication. Terry noted that Musetta supports an SRS feed to our webpage that can provide as much of our calendar to the public as we deem appropriate. Chuck and Terry will coordinate with our Musetta webmaster, Jim Haung, to make this happen. Steve noted that while normally we probably do not need to continue a paper newsletter, there may be times when one is appropriate and helpful, e.g., a 25th Anniversary newsletter, or a newsletter to hand out at our Pride booth. The Board agreed without a motion to discontinue regular paper newsletters and reserve them for future “special editions.”
5) Old Business
A) Chorus Concerns
i) Ethical/moral issues in volunteering and advertising – discussion (Terry) – This item was table by Terry.
ii) Notes from retreat (Terry) – Paul stated that he had been too busy at work to get the notes out to the members as he had promised at the last Board meeting. Kevin noted that one of the issues brought up at the retreat was about section leaders; he stated that he has requested information on this and received no response. Singers do not know who is supposed to be the section leaders or whether or not they have one. Dave agreed that this will be handled.
Terry offered to take the bulleted points Paul received from Dan Crowley and formulate a report for the members since people are still asking for the report and Paul does not have the time to produce the report. Paul replied that he was only willing to do that if he was able to review and approve the document before release, which was probably not going to happen in the next few weeks due to his work schedule. Due to the volatile nature of the discussion no further comments were made or a decision on how to proceed.
B) Resolution to share PR with other organizations – Chuck moved that Resolution 2010-02 be accepted as drafted, and the motion was seconded by Eric. There was no further discussion and the vote was called by Paul:  Ayes – 6; Nays – 0; Abstain – 3 (Kevin, Paul and Terry). Motion passed and Resolution 2010-02 will be filed in the Archives.
C) Finalization of Committee Chairs & Members – The following committees were finalized:
Standing Committees:

Finance – Steve (chair), Chuck, Eric, Paul (ex officio), Terry
Fundraising – Kit (chair), Bob N. (pending), Eric, Paul (ex officio), Robb, Wayne,
Public Relationship/PR – Kevin (chair), Chuck, Lucy, Paul (ex officio), Terry

Production – Paul (chair), Bob E., Dave, Wayne
Information Technology/IT – Chuck (chair), Lucy, Paul (ex officio) 
Ad-Hoc Committees :

Refreshments – Bob E. (chair), Paul (ex officio)
25th Anniversary – Paul (chair), Chuck (IT), Kit (Fundraising – unless Wayne or Robb wants to represent the Fundraising committee), Lucy (PR), Terry (Finance) 
Search – Paul (chair), Dave [Proposed by Paul – Dan Deitzel, unless he is interested in the position; Proposed by Eric – Russ from Bar 704]
6) New Business
A) 2009-2010 deficit (Paul) – postponed
i) GALA Funding/Farm Show Hours (Terry) – postponed
B) Free ticket for singers (Terry) – Terry suggested that HMC provide a free ticket for singers to our concerts as a show of appreciation for their hard work. After discussion, Terry moved that HMC give one free ticket to all performers and staff for our January and June concerts. The motion was seconded by Lucy. There was no further discussion and the vote was called by Paul:  Ayes – 8; Nays – 0; Abstain – 1 (Paul).
C) GALA 2011 Managers and Directors Retreat (Paul/Terry) – HMC is unable to sponsor anyone to attend at this time, but it would be a worthwhile trip. The retreat will be January 6-8, 2011, in Denver, CO. The total approximate cost is $800:  registration ($125-150); airfare ($270 from HIA); and, hotel ($129 per night, single or double).
D) 1, 2, 3 Marketing Tree – Dave discussed the program that he found. Terry took the survey in the packet and reported that according to his responses HMC is at a point of still figuring out “who” we are. Terry will send out a PDF file of the document to all Board members. He suggested that they complete it before the next Board meeting.
E) Printed Shirts – Obtaining new shirts with an HMC logo is something that Paul has wanted to do, but we have not done so due to cost. Centerplate now requires that volunteers wear identical outfits. Kevin researched getting polo shirts with the new four-color logo that was designed for us last year by a NJGMC member. The cost from the vendor he uses for his high school Model U.N. club charges $30-40 for set up and then $12 per shirt. Steve will discuss the cost and design with Jefferson (Redwater Designs) and will bring back options for the next board meeting. 

F) Anniversary/Search Committee – Previously discussed above (Item 5.C.).
G) Storage Room – Paul reported that the storage room has been cleaned, but there are still a number of pieces of old computer equipment that need to be discarded. The issue is removing any data from the old computer and older-style floppy disks. Chuck can work with Paul to retrieve the data. Steve moved that Paul be authorized to do what is necessary to retrieve the information and then recycle or discard the unusable computer equipment. The motion was seconded by Terry. There was no further discussion and the vote was called by Paul:  Ayes – 8; Nays – 0; Abstain – 1 (Paul). Motion passed. 
H) Next Board Meeting
i) Sunday, November 21, 6pm, UCH
ii) Written reports to be emailed to all board members by Thursday, November 18, 2010.
iii) Agenda items to be emailed to Paul by Thursday, November 18, 2010.
7) Adjournment – With no further business, Eric moved that the meeting be adjourned. The motion was seconded by Chuck. There was no further discussion and the vote was called by Paul:  Ayes – 8; Nays – 0; Abstain – 1 (Paul). Motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.
Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, Board Secretary on October 17, 2010 .
